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Hill Lee

From: Bee Emmott @gardenbridge.london>
Sent: 29 January 2016 08:59
To: Richard de Cani (MD Planning)
Cc: Brown Andy; Rebecca Olajide; Jim Campbell; Jane Hywood
Subject: Re: FAO Richard De Cani

Dear Richard 
 
Further to the below, I wanted to clarify that the information supplied in Paul's letter of 27 January relating 
to the fourth condition of payment in TfLs Deed of Grant, namely that 
 
"The Trust has demonstrated to TfL's satisfaction that it has appropriate plans in place for the operation 
and maintenance of the Garden Bridge" 
 
Is also intended to demonstrate fulfilment of the fifth condition of payment in the deed, that 
 
"The Trust has demonstrated to TfL's satisfaction that it has secured a satisfactory level of funding to 
operate and maintain the Garden Bridge once it is built for at least the first 5 (five) years" 
 
If you'd like to discuss, just let me know. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Bee 
 
On 28 Jan 2016, at 15:32, Bee Emmott < @gardenbridge.london> wrote: 

Dear Richard  
Please find attached letter from Paul Morrell, Vice Chair, Garden Bridge Trust. 
 
Best wishes 
Bee 
Bee Emmott 
Executive Director, Garden Bridge Trust 
Somerset House, Strand, London, WC2R 1LA 
 
m:  
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